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Thanks to the service and sacrifice of NHS and care workers across the Borough many lives that 

would be otherwise lost to the indiscriminate Covid-19 can and will be saved. As a result children, 

young people, parents and grandparents will be able to enjoy longer and enriched lives when this 

threat has passed. It is right and fitting therefore that as a Borough and a community we publicly 

recognise and value the contribution of our health and care workers. 

In hospitals, GP practices, out-of-hours surgeries, care homes, pharmacies, special Covid centres, 

drive-through testing facilities and laboratories, local health and care staff have worked under 

immense pressure and demand to lead and support the first line of defence against this dreadful 

virus. This has often involved working extra hours and taking on new or varied responsibilities, whilst 

maintaining compassionate and patient-centred care in each case. In addition, within households 

across the Borough paid and unpaid carers, often family members, have continued to provide caring 

responsibilities to vulnerable residents and loved ones without hesitation, often at increased risk to 

their own health.  

This collective dedication has often came at a great personal cost, with staff in some instances 

choosing to live separately from their loved ones, including their children, husbands and wives, in 

order to protect them for the duration of the crisis. We are overwhelmed and humbled by reports of 

staff at residential care homes moving in to live with residents until the threat passes. These selfless 

actions and a willingness to put themselves at risk in order to protect the lives of others has 

exemplified the frontline response. In conferring the Freedom of the Borough we reiterate our 

heartfelt gratitude to each and every member of staff for their service to our wellbeing. 


